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This Bulletin is published by Burlingame Lions Club PP & PCL Secretary / Bulletin Editor Lion Dan Andersen.
Please feel free to contact me at any time by sending an e-mail to DanAndersen@comcast.net. 

Thank you for your support and may good luck find all who read this Bulletin.

A message from your incoming PCL President
Dear Fellow Lions:
What a great start and your 
Peninsula Council Officers are 
more than happy to SERVE 
YOU, this year. Let us know 
what is in your mind and 
heart and how is the Council 
doing, we are here because of 
you, I myself and the Penin-
sula Council officers can not 

thank you enough for the support and well wishes for 
the rest of the year.
 We wish to thank the Foster City Lions for host-
ing the first Peninsula Council meeting. More than 60 
people in attendance, what a crowd, everybody had a 
great time and enjoy the great food. To Lion President 
Eleanor Lindquest and PP Phyllis Moore thank you 
for coordinating the event. Thank you to our friends 
from The San Francisco Council who joined us and 

enjoy the friendship.
     Our next meeting will be 
joint council meeting “The Hal-
loween Night” hosted by the 
San Francisco Council, headed 
by the Council President Lion 
Linda Morete at the Elks Lodge, 
920 Stonegate Drive, South San 
Francisco and wear your best 
of the best costume and have a 

chance to win and become a STAR of the night and 
have fun and good time. PLEASE remember that no 
reports will be given that night but we are requiring 
all the club presidents or representatives of the club 
to bring reports and submit to the council secretaries 
either Peninsula or San Francisco.
 Speaking of the Peninsula Club Presidents with a 
perfect attendance will received a 100% attendance 
plaque. We have a new challenge this year, ANY 
MEMBERS from the Peninsula or San Francisco 
with a perfect 10 attendance (including PCL Instal-
lation and the Police & Fighter Night) will received 
a certificate of appreciation and a surprise gift. Hope 
to see all the Presidents and members of both council 
every meeting.
 All Presidents of the Peninsula Council are all 
welcome to join the contest this year, “The Bridge 
to Lionism Contest”. Use you imagination about the 
bridge, anything that will connect the bridge to Lion-
ism and get one of the 7 awards, namely: The Best 
Bridge, Zaniest, Creative, Fashionable, Colorful, 
Scariest Looking and Ugliest Looking Bridge and a 
certificate appreciation. Good luck to all.
 Hope to see all our clubs represented at every 
meetings. TILL THEN.

“BRIDGE TO LIONISM”
Lion Rudy R. Pedagat
PCL President 2010-2011
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A message from your PCL   
Immediate Past President

Thank you so much for all your 
support of the Peninsula Council 
last year. You can’t know how much 
I appreciate all my fellow Lions. I 
know that the PCL Leadership is 
in good hands this year and we can 
look forward to great things in the 
upcoming years. Again All My Best 
to All of You, much success to all 
clubs in the upcoming year.
 

IPP Lion Toni Nava

Know your 2010-2011 PCL Officers

Your officers from left to right, are:
Secretary Treasurer Immediate  President Second First
  Past President  Vice President Vice President*
Dan Andersen Sylvia Chu Toni Nava Rudy Pedagat Paul Larson Mario Benavente
Burlingame  Belmont Burlingame SSF Golden Gate Millbrae San Bruno
Lions Club Lions Club Lions Club Lions Club Lions Club Lions Club 
728 Vernon Way 428 Stephen Road 916 Park Avenue 4164 W. Brown Ave. 194 Millwood Dr. 319 Elston Dr.
Burlingame, CA 94010 San Mateo, CA 94403 Burlingame CA 94010 Fresno, CA 93722 Millbrae, CA 94030 San Bruno, CA 94066
T: 650-348-0799 T: 415-699-0408 T: 650-343-8926 T: 415-652-7271 T: 650-742-0545 T: 650-557-0282
DanAndersen@ Sylvia1234@ dntoycollector@ rrpedagat@ lionpaul@ mxbdds@ aol.com
comcast.net hotmail.com aol.com comcast.net chapelofthehighlands.com
* Lion Mario was unable to attend. 
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Leadership Forum
PDG Al Russel announced that for the first time the Lions Leadership Forum will be 
held locally. It is scheduled for November 6, 2010 in Vallejo. The event will feature 
three past International Presidents, four International Directors, four Past District Gov-
ernors, one first Vice District Governor, and one Regional Chairperson.  
 The cost is only $70 per person before October 3, and $90 after that.  More 
information will be available through the District Bulletin and as a District announce-
ment. 
 If you have never been, this is a great opportunity, and well worth the time and 
money to attend. 
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The Grand March of Officers

2010-2011 Installation Dinner

The ladies club prior 
to the dinner.
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Lots of short speeches from the District Governor, Past District Governor 
and outgoing PCL president. 

President Rudy presented IPP Toni Nava with a plaques in appreciation for 
her accomplishments and hard work during the year. 

Lions PCL President Rudy assumes the bell!
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First PCL Dinner — September 27, 2010

The first meeting of the year got off to a late start. Pres-
ident Rudy wanted to give everyone a chance to get 
to the meeting. There were three auto accidents that 
blocked the main arteries into Foster City. 

     Foster City Lions 
President, Eleanor 
Lindquist, began the 
meeting by welcom-
ing everyone to Foster 
City, and introducing 
our New PCL Presi-
dent Rudy Pedagat. He 
thanked everyone for at-
tending, and was happy 
to see so many Lions 

Clubs represented. 
 Lion Paul Larson, PCL 2nd VP,  gave a brief update 
on the upcoming meetings. There will be a joint SF-
CLC/PCL Halloween meeting on Wednesday,  October 
27. It is going to be held at the Elks Lodge in SSF. The 
food is going to be provided by the California Catering 
Company, so make sure you get your reservations in 
early. They really need a good head count for this event. 
It always a sell  out, and well attended by both Coun-
cils.  The cost is only $25 per person. 
 The next PCL meeting is being hosted by the Can 
Carlos Lions Club and will take pace on Monday, No-
vember 22nd at the Iron Gate Restaurant. 
 Lion Dan Andersen, PCL Secretary/Bulletin Editor, 
asked all of the Club Presidents to make sure they sent 
him their monthly reports as part of an e-mail or in a 
MSWord document attached to the e-mail In that way 
he can make sure that all of the information from each 
club in attendance, and even those that could not make 
it, is included in the bulletin. 

Special Report
PDG Lion Ken Ibarra gave an 
update on the fire at 6:15 p.m. 
in San Bruno on September 9th 
in the Glennview area.
 There were 50 first re-
sponder agencies that came to 
the aid of San Bruno. The fire 
caused 368 residents to be evac-
uated. Only 320 have been able 
to return to their homes. There 
were 37 homes destroyed, and 
20 more that are uninhabitable. 

The City has arranged for 24/7 security for the area. 
      As of the meeting, PG&E has not determined that 
actual cause of the rupture and explosion. There is ex-
pected to be a full report within the next few months. 
Senator Jackie Speier has asked for tighter controls and 
oversight for the States, natural gas lines. 
 PDG Ken thanks the Millbrae Lions for their quick 
response to the disaster. They were actually ready to 
help by midnight, but were not able to get onto the Rec-
reation Center site until the next morning, when they 
cooked for the evacuated residents, fire fighters, and re-
sponse personnel. 
 Lions Clubs International President, Sid Scruggs, 
here for the Lions Eye Foundation dinner, was able to 
visit the Millbrae Club’s emergency kitchen and see for 
himself what was happening.  
 LCIF issued a $10,000 grant to be used by the San 
Bruno Lions Club, if needed. At this time it may not be 
needed. The various clubs and Lions have donated over 
$35,000 to the disaster fund in San Bruno.
 The San Bruno Lions have a donated warehouse 
that is going to be used to store cloths and other items 
for use by the victims. They are also looking for new or 
like-new furniture. 
 This was a wake-up call for the District. Lion Jack 
Van Etten and the District Governor are working on a 
District-wide disaster program. 



President Rudy gave out this 
year’s President’s contest 
T-shirts and instructions. The 
presidents are required to build 
a bridge. 

Who is that shirted Lion who 
just could not get the shirt over his head?

PDG Lions Maxine Frazier gave 
a very nice report on the 50th 
Anniversary dinner for the Li-
ons Eye Foundation of Califor-
nia/Nevada, Inc. She acknowl-
edged those who help make the 
event a success: PDG Art Pig-
nati, PDG Don Stanaway (who 
received a special award from 
the LCI president, Sid Scruggs 
for his 27 years of service to the 

foundation), Linda Dettman, Sandee Ige, Pat Phyllis, 
Lydia Taylor, Doris Melendez, Fred Summers,. PCC 
Emil Kantola, PDG Mel Phillips, Jim Luner, Dan An-
dersen, and of course to herself as a chair and very busy 
contributor to the event. 
 She also told the group that she as few collector’s 
anniversary pins available for only $5 each. There is a 
very limited supply. So, if you would like one, please 
contact PDG Maxine.

Smile Presi-
dent Rudy. 
You only 
have 10 more 
months to go.
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First PCL Dinner — September 27, 2010

Our District Governor, 
Lions Mike Simonini and  
Lady Jane.

Foster City Lions Club 
President, Eleanor 
Lindquist give the Presi-
dent a welcoming kiss...
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Eating is a big part 
of coming to the 
PCL meeting. The 
other is simply to 
meet and have fun 
with the other  
Lions in the PCL.

Our 2nd VDG seemed to be very busy 
showing the people at his table how to fold 
little boats, or is that a hat?

The 1st VDG gave some words of encour-
agement to President Rudy, and told him 
that she thought he would have a great year.

District Governor, Mike Simonini told how 
is thought the clubs response to the San 
Bruno fire was exceptional. He also said the 
he thought that the MD-4 web site was a 
good example for us to try and follow.   
 The next District meeting will be 
held on November 13, at the Mission Blue 
Center in Brisbane. 
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Club President’s Reports on Upcoming Events
The following reports were delivered on September 27, 
2010. It is important to have all , or n many as possible, 
of the clubs present heir activities that are planned for 
the next month or so. In that way the various clubs can 
make sure they do not schedule an event that would 
conflict. 

Note: Before our next meeting, please e-mail me a copy 
of your typed report. Remember that PCL President 
Rudy only wants to have reports on upcoming events 
and joint projects. Past accomplishments are tremen-
dously appreciated, but not required in your report. 
 
Thank you Club Presidents for your hard work and for 
all you do for Lionism and your Club. PCL: Secretary/
Bulletin Editor Dan Andersen.

24 PCL Lions Clubs

Atherton Lions Club
President: William Robertson
Attending Lions (0): No members in attendance
Report: None submitted

Bay Area Special Olympic Lions Club
President: Amy Fink
Attending Lions (2): Amy Fink and 
Deborah Kielty
Report: The BASO Lions Club is now 
at 27 members strong. We had 11 vol-
unteers at various times at the San Bru-
no Recreation Center fro September 9 

to September 17 assisting the many other awesome Li-
ons with the fire disaster relief efforts. So proud to be 
a Lion!
 Our club was mentioned by IP Sid Srcuggs at the 
Eye Foundation Anniversary as well as the USA/Cana-
da Forum in Milwaukee.
 Our upcoming “Putting for Our Pals” on October 
14, is still open for reservations and we strongly urge 
clubs to enter a foursome to compete for best team in 
the 4-C4.

Belmont Lions Club
President: Christine Beard
Attending Lions (0): No members in attendance
Report: On Sunday, October 3, we will be partnering 
with the Redwood Shores Lions Club on a joint food 
booth project a the Save the Music Festival in Twin 
Pines park. We will be selling hot dogs, hamburgers, 
chicken skewers and more. Please come by an support 
us. Special thank you to the Foster City Lions Club, 
who ran this food booth at Save the Music for over 7 
years. They provided us with turn-key lists and without 
their guidance and assistance, we would not be able to 
do this food booth and it would have gone to the Rotar-
ians!!!
 On Sunday, October 16, we will host our much-an-
ticipated 2nd Annual Belmont Talent Show. This will be 
held at the Taude Center at the College of Notre Dame. 
There will be talent of all ages, singing, dancing, play-
ing musical instruments and more. There will be prizes 
for winners. One of our judges includes the Mayor of 
Belmont. We have collected a wide range of silent auc-
tion prizes including an annual membership to the Pa-
cific Athletic Club. We are also selling raffle tickets for 
a beautiful Swarovski and pearl necklace. Entrance fee 
to the show is $5. Raffle tickets for the necklace are $5 
each or 3 for $10. Last year, Foster City’s Phyllis More 
wont he necklace. All are welcome. 
 
Brisbane Lions Club

President: Ernie Filippo
Attending Lions (1): 2nd VDG, 
Bob Wilson
Report: Given by 2nd VDG 
Bob Wilson In September our 
Social Night will host to a visit 
by District Governor Mike Si-

monini and his cabinet. 
 Our White Cane Day is Friday, October 1st. Make 
sure to mark you calendars for Saturday, October 2nd 
for the Day in the Park (formerly Family Festival). It 
is a City sponsored event with arts and crafts booths 
as well as a BBQ, where we will again be serving our 
specially marinated Tri-Tip sandwiches. 
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 We will be the only Club on the Peninsula with a 
Christmas tree lot — get you tree and garland from us.

Burlingame Lions Club
President: Brad Floyd
Attending Lions (7) : Kevin Kielty, 
Dan Andersen, Don Stanaway, Bob 
Goodman, Jack Van Etten, Toni Nava, 
and  Erik Winkler
Report: Given by IPP Kevin Kielty 
— Club membership is at 71 members. 

We have 7 members here tonight.
 On October 2 we will serve a hot dog dinner for 
about 400 people during the Relay for Life event in 
Burlingame. 
 On October 3 we will also be serving a pancake and 
ham breakfast for the Relay for Life participants. 
 On October 10 the Burlingame Lions will join the 
San Mateo Lions cooking at the Mid Peninsula Boys 
and Girls Club. 
 On October 25 we are co-sponsoring a golf tourna-
ment with the Half Moon Bay Lions Club It will be at 
the Crystal Springs Golf Course, and is $135 per person 
or $500 per foursome. Flyers are on your table.
 On October 30 we will be cooking hot dogs at the 
Burlingame High School Band Boosters day.  The event 
is at the Burlingame train station and the music will 
be provided by none other than the Burlingame High 
School Band.
 On October 30 we will be holding our third annual 
Oktoberfest. It is going to be held at St. Paul’s Episco-
pal Church in Burlingame; the cost is only $25 per adult 
and $10 for children 10 and under. This is a great event 
for the whole family. The Elks Lodge Band and their 
Alpine horn will be there for dancing and fun. There 
will also be an all you can eat buffet. Flyers are on your 
table.  For those of you that are not beer drinkers wine 
and mixed drinks will be available.
 That’s it for this month 

Daly City Gateway Lions Club
President: Michael Markovich
Attending Lions (0): No members in attendance
Report: None submitted

Daly City Host Lions Club
President: Sharon Keenan
Attending Lions (1): Marian Mann
Report: Given by Marian Mann. Our 
Club will do outreach to the Senior 
Citizens Club four times in October, in-
cluding a Halloween party.
     We will have four Lions volunteer 

at the North Peninsula Dining Center and Food Pantry 
in October.
 We are sponsoring the 2010 Peace poster Contest 
for six Daly City middle schools and one in Pacifica.
 Our Club will volunteer for Make a Difference Day 
in Daly City on October 23rd we will cook and serve 
lunch for the volunteers.
 Several of our members will attend the District 4-
C4 Cabinet Meeting on November 13th. 
 We also are sponsors for the fund-raising Take My 
Hand Dinner on October 29th to support the Daly City 
Food Pantry. 
 We have donated $100 to Caminar, $1,00 to the 
Food Pantry, and $2,000 to the Jefferson School Spring 
Project. 

East Palo Alto Lions Club
President: Rosemary Steele
Attending Lions (0): No members in attendance
Report: None submitted

Foster City Lions Club
President: Eleanor Lindquist
Attending Lions (7): Eleanor Lindquist, 
Roger Chinn, Carolyn Cox, Janice Kie-
sel, Phyllis Moore, Bill Brittee, and Jon 
Frooman
Report: On October 2nd we will have 
our New Commers Training and Orien-

tation. On October 3 is our Lions picnic at Boothbay 
Park from 1:00 to 5:00 PM. There will be games and 

Club President’s Reports — Continued
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prizes. On October 9 we are holding a blood drive at 
the Foster City Recreation Center. On October 23 we 
are having our 4th White Cane Bingo Dinner fundraiser 
at the Foster City Recreation Center from 6:00 to 9:00 
PM. On October 30 we are cooking hot dogs for the 
Foster City Halloween event. November will also be 
busy with Samaritan House, our senior bingo and Sun-
day after Thanksgiving, the Flu clinic on the 13th, and 
the Peace Poster Contest. 

Half Moon Bay Lions Club
President: James Asche
Attending Lions (5): James Asche, 
Rich Picchi, Steve Picchi, and Gil Bus-
tichi, and Gregory Redican
Report: As we move into October, we 
have two major fundraising events. First 
is our barbecue stand at the Half Moon 
Bay Pumpkin Festival. This requires 

the participation of our entire club for two days and a 
bunch of us on the Friday before and Monday after. We 
will also have the help of three youth groups including 
the Half Moon Bay High School girls’ basketball ream, 
girls’ volleyball team, and the cross country, track and 
field tem.
 Finally, we will again co-host a golf tournament with 
the Burlingame Lions Club on Monday, October 25 at 
the Crystal Springs Golf Course. For a golf tournament, 
this is a great deal. A day of golf (cart provided), a box 
lunch, a barbecue awards dinner (and raffle), a gift for 
each player and a bucket of balls to warm up with on 
the driving range, all for $135 per golfer. If you sign 
up ahead of time with a foursome, we’ll knock $10 off 
each golfers fee. If you can’t make the tournament, you 
can be  hole or tee sponsor for only $100. This donation 
is tax deductible.

Menlo Park Host /Live Oaks Lions Clubs
President: Toni Cuvi/Laura Warner
Attending Lions (2): Jim Bigelow, El-
don Fernandes
Report: Given by Jim Bigelow. The 
Menlo Park Host and Menlo Park Live 
Oaks clubs joined together and donated 
$1,500 to the San Bruno Fire Disaster 
Relief efforts of the Millbrae, San Bru-

no Lions Clubs and the District. We commend the Li-
ons of our District for volunteering so many hours and 
funds in a quick response that was on the national news 
media showing how volunteers can make a difference. 
 The Menlo Park Host and Menlo park Live Oaks 
Lions were recognized for our ongoing efforts in sup-
port of the Menlo Park Library Project Read with extra 
eye examination and glasses for the needy with a fund-
raising commitment of $5,000 per year. Both Clubs 
have also provided over $2,500 for modernization of 
the Children’s Library.
 On Saturday, September 25, we gave as check for 
$1,800 to Project Read in memory of Grant and Eliza-
beth Fulk.
 Atherton, Menlo Park Host and Menlo Park Live 
Oaks are funding $1,900 for a District Veterans Chari-
ties fishing trip for the Menlo Park VA Hospital patients. 
Club members also plan to accompany the veterans on 
the trip with other District volunteers. This is a joint 
venture of our area Lions Clubs.
 The Menlo Park Host Lions Club is contacting the 
local schools to get student speakers for out Clubs con-
test to be held in February. The Menlo Park Live Oaks 
Lions Club will provide the Region 4, Zone 3 Student 
Speaker Contest location at the Little House in Menlo 
Park.
 The Menlo Park Host and Menlo Park Live Oaks 
Lions have been working together with City of Menlo 
park officials regarding the future of the Sunday Farm-
ers market in the draft Downtown Precise Plan. There 
has been concern as to the future of the Lions fundraiser 
and community activity. After working with the City, 
they better understand the benefits of the Lions Sunday 
Farmers Market and are making some changes to the 
draft and indicated their strong support of the markets 

Club President’s Reports — Continued
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future. In the past 18 years the Lions Market has raised 
over $500,000 for community giving.
 We donated $1,000 to Bread of Life in East Palo 
Alto to help feed the homeless on Wednesday evenings 
at the Menlo park Caltrain Station, Currently over 4,000 
pounds monthly of excess produce is provided to Bread 
of Life for use by needy residents in East Palo Alto.

Millbrae Lions Club
President: Randy Sahae
Attending Lions (9): Randy Sahae, Ron Fediani, Cyn-
thia Silva, Hardit Chaudhary, Paul Larson, PP Mike Gi-
anni, Don Beyer, PDG Art Pignati, and Rich Bortolin.
Report: We provided a walking team and cooking ser-
vices for the first inaugural American Cancer Society 
Relay for Life. Our team raised over $1,200.
 We also provided a pancake breakfast for St. Dun-
stan’s School and volunteered at the Millbrae Art and 
Wine Festival over the Labor Day weekend.
 Millbrae Lions along with Lions from many other 
clubs, worked for three days at the San Bruno Recre-
ation Center. The first two days were spent serving and 
estimated 1,400 meals to evacuees, friends and family, 
relief workers, insurance companies, City workers, and 
the media. The third day, about a week later, about 10 
Lions with spouses and friends, who helped to pack 
and empty the San Bruno Recreation Center of donated 
items that are being moved to storage. 
 Upcoming events include our Leos pumpkin patch 
at the Millbrae Square Shopping Center on October 2, 
3, 9, 10. On October 8 and  9 is our White Cane days, 
October 30 is the Lions-Leos-Chamber of Commerce 
Citywide Halloween Carnival, 6th grade Dance and 
Monster March Parade.

Pacifica Lions Club
President: Steven Hansel
Attending Lions (3): Emil Kantola, 
Yvonne Kantola, Arnold Benjamin
Report: Given by Emil Kantola.  Our 
Club will be participating in the Peace 
Poster and Student Speaker contest. We 
will be participating in the Fog Fest pa-
rade. We contributed $500 to the San 

Bruno fire and blood donations.
 On November 23 we will have author, Sheri 
Brokstone as a speaker. She wrote the book “When Life 
Gives you Lemons – Make Cranberry Juice.”
 Two Lions attended the Lions Canada/USA Forum.
We will be collecting eye glasses with the Girl Scouts on 
Halloween Night.

Palo Alto Host Lions Club
President: Robert Stoudt
Attending Lions (3): Joan Peterson, Al 
Thomas, Jenny Jump
Report: Given by Al Thomas.  We have 
added four new members. Our White 
Cane day will be on October 15, in Palo 
Alto. It begins at 10:00 AM Walk be-
gins at 11:00 AM and our proclamation 

at 11:30 AM.
 We will be making a donation to the San Bruno Fire 
Disaster Fund.
 We are looking for a new Executive Director for 
our annual fundraiser, “The Palo Alto Concourse 
d’Elegance. Please contact Al Thomas at 650-493-4476 
if anyone is interested in the position.

Redwood City Fair Oaks Lions Club 
President: Carmen Chong
Attending Lions (0): No members in attendance
Report: Not given

Club President’s Reports — Continued
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Redwood City Sunrise Lions Club 
President: Christine Cheshire
Attending Lions (2): Christine 
Cheshire, Al Hernan
Report: On October 2, we will be 
participating in the annual Redwood 
City PortFest. 

 On October 9 we will have our annual pancake 
breakfast benefiting Sequoias High School . The Al 
Robinson Sight Mobile to be in attendance. We will be 
distributing White Cane label pins. There will also be 
a chalk drawing contest in three age groups, giving the 
winner of each group a $10 gift certificate from Target.
 On October 16 is our Inter-Service Club Coordi-
nating Councils Unsung Hero Luncheon, honoring a 
Sunrise Lions Elected by his/her peers.
 We will be donating to the San Bruno Lions Club 
for the Fire victims and to the BASO for their upcom-
ing event.
 On November 11 we will be preparing lunch for 
400 veterans and guests at the annual Veteran Day Cer-
emony, sponsored by the American Legion Post 105. 

Redwood Shores Lions Club 
President: Mary Carullido
Attending Lions (1): Mary Carullido
Report: On October 1 will be cooking 
for the Breakfast for Teachers at the 
Redwood Shores Elementary School 
beginning at 7:00 AM
      On October 3 we are partnering with 

the Belmont Loins Club at the Save the Music Festival 
in Twin Pines Park in Belmont. The event runs from 11 
AM to 5 PM.
 On Sunday, October 17 we will be having an ice 
cream sales fundraiser for the San Bruno Fire victims at 
the 40th RSCA Anniversary Celebration.
 At the end of October, in cooperation with the 
San Mateo Lions Club, we will be writing 150 Hallow-
een postcards to the troops.
 We are preparing to have our Pease Poster and 
Student Speaker contest. 

San Bruno Lions Club
President: Thomas Lara
Attending Lions (3): Thomas Lara, 
Ken Ibarra, Mario Benavente
Report: On Behalf of the San Bruno 
Lions Club, we are very grateful for 
the hard work and support during the 
San Bruno fire. The Millbrae Lions 
were the first to call and offer help. 

Many Clubs called to offer help and did. It was amaz-
ing to see all the volunteers working so hard at the 
Park, feeding the victims and volunteers. Thank you 
all for being such great Lions.
 The San Bruno Lions will be hosting a 9-hole golf 
tournament on Tuesday, October 12., at the Harding 
Golf Course in San Francisco. Cost is $95 per golfer 
and includes golf, cart, and dinner. Dinner will be held 
at the 16-Mile House in Millbrae. Dinner only cost is 
$35.
 
San Carlos Lions Club

President: Grant Du Bois
Attending Lions (2): Grant Du  Bois, 
Cindy Smith 
Report: We held our Summer BBQ on 
August 26 and Laureola Park and gave 
$5,000 to San Carlos 4H Club.
 

 We donated $500 to District 4-C4 for the San 
Bruno fire victims relief. Lions Lakshmi Yokoyama 
and Chris Strom helped the Millbrae Lions Club serve 
food and drinks to the fire victims.
 Our Lobster vs. Steak Feed was held on September 
23 at Laureola Park and raised almost $1,000 for the 
Club’s administration fund.
We will celebrate White Cane Days  on Saturday 
October 2 in downtown San Carlos. Headed by Loins 
Chris Strom.
 We will hold our 10th annual BBQ Tri-Tip steak 
dinner on Saturday, October 16, at the Mahaney Hall 
in San Carlos. This is an important fundraiser for our 
Club.

Club President’s Reports — Continued
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San Mateo Lions Club 
President: Ron Borland
Attending Lions (1): Michael Chan
Report: Given by Michael Chan. We 
are holding our membership mixer to-
night, and those Lions re here in spirit 
only. 
 On September 30 we are hav-

ing our Bingo and Spaghetti Feed. It starts at 6:00 PM 
with a no host bar, dinner starts at 7:00 PM with Bingo 
to follow. It is being held at the American Legion Hall 
at 130 South Blvd., in San Mateo.
 On Saturday, October 9 we are having a movie 
matinee at the Boys and Girls Clubhouse in San Ma-
teo. It begins at noon and ends at 4:00 PM. We are go-
ing to be showing Michael Jackson’s “This is It” and 
having a BBQ.
 On October 14, the San Mateo Lions will be at-
tending the BASO fundraiser at the Malibu Grand 
Prix. 
 We have decided to participate in the “Kases for 
Kids” and in the processing of buying the best  back-
pack from Quanddong, China for only $3 each.  Any-
one wanting to join in with this project, please contact 
Michael Chan.

San Mateo Metropolitan Lions Club 
President: Jennifer Chen
Attending Lions (0): No members in attendance
Report: No report given.

South San Francisco Golden Gate Lions Club 
President: Roy Blanco
Attending Lions (4): Roy Blanco, 
Oriye ‘Ora’ Seyler, Verdie Thompson. 
PCL President Rudy Pedagat
Report: We are holding a health fair 
on October 17 at Holy angles Com-
munity Hall in Colma. It will run from 

8:00 AM. Flu shots will be available for children and 
adults. 
 We are going to have Casino Night in the month of 
October, a flyer will be sent out with the details. 
 Our Jam Session and New Years Eve Party Fun-

Club President’s Reports — Continued

San Francisco Coordinating  Coun-
cil of Lions Clubs in attendance

San Francisco Chinatown Lions Club 
President: Robert Lam
Attending Lions (1): Margaret Kidee

San Francisco Merced Heights  Lions Club 
President: Lydia Taylor-Bellinger
Attending Lions (1): Lydia Taylor-Bellinger

San Francisco Merced Heights  Lions Club 
President: Lydia Taylor-Bellinger
Attending Lions (1): Lydia Taylor-Bellinger

San Francisco Lions Club 
President: Molly Hak
Attending Lions (1): Molly Hak

There were 64 total Lions in attendance at Chevy’s 
Fresh Mex Restaurant in Foster City. Thanks to Lion 
PCL 2nd Vice President Paul Larson for providing 
the attendance roster containing detailed names and 
figures about the September 27th PCL meeting. Club Presidents, please submit your monthly 
reports as a MSWord file via e-mail. In this way I can 
make sure that everything is covered in the bulletin.  
Thanks for your help. 

drasing in the planning stages. 
 Members and officers of our club will host a din-
ner for the sailors on Fleet Week by the second week 
in October. 
 One officer attended the USA Canada Forum.
 Our Club donated $1,000 to the San Bruno Fire 
Disaster Fund and three members helped at the Recre-
ation Center. 

South San Francisco Host Lions Club 
President: Terry White
Attending Lions (0): 
Report: No report  given
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CORDIALLY 

The San Francisco Council
          & The Peninsula Council
                 of Lions Clubs 

           Invite all Clubs in District 4-C4  
Wednesday, October 27, 2010

Hosted by : SF Council of Lions ClubS

                                                                                     ELKS LODGE 
      (California Catering Company)

920 Stonegate Drive, So. SF., CA 94080

There are good prizes No Host Cocktail: 6:00p.m. 
  too, for raffle-drawings Dinner Meeting: 7:00 p. m. 

                                                                                $25.00 Per Person 
                                                                                                                                                                             RSVP by October 20, 2010

Wear your favorite Costume & win a Prize

7 Contest Categories: Entrée Choices: Chicken Marsala

  Most Scary        Standing Cross Rib Roast
  Most Funny        Grilled Filet of Sole Dole
  Most Original               

  Most Creative    Make Check Payable to SFCCLC 
Most Elegant Send Payment to Jose Ebalo

  Most Ugly      14 Lenox Way, SF, CA 94127 
Best Impersonator      Phone n0. (415) 731-2528 



PCL — Bridge to Lionism
PCL Secretary —Dan Andersen
PCL Bulletin Editor
728 Vernon Way
Burlingame, CA 94010

 Lions Code of Ethics
To Show my faith in the worthiness of my vocation by industrious 
application to the end that I may merit a reputation for quality of 
service.
To Seek success and to demand all fair remuneration or profit as 
my just due, but to accept no profit or success at the price of my 
own self-respect lost because of unfair advantage taken or be-
cause of questionable acts on my part.
To Remember that in building up my business it is not necessary 
to tear down another’s; to be loyal to my clients or customers and 
true to myself.
Whenever a doubt arises as to the right or ethics of my position or 
action towards others, to resolve such doubt against myself.
To Hold friendship as an end and not a means. To hold that true 
friendship exists not on account of the service performed by one 
another, but that true friendship demands nothing but accepts ser-
vice in the spirit in which it is given.
Always to bear in mind my obligations as a citizen to my nation, my 
state, and my community, as to give them my unswerving loyalty 
in word, act, and deed. To give them freely of my time, labor and 
means.
To Aid others by giving my sympathy to those in distress, my aid to 
the weak, and my substance to the needy.
To Be Careful with my criticism and liberal with my praise; to build 
up and not destroy.

Lions International Purposes 
To Organize, charter and supervise service clubs to be known as 
Lions clubs.
To Coordinate the activities and standardize the administration of 
Lions clubs.
To Create and foster a spirit of understanding among the peoples 
of the world.
To Promote the principles of good government and good citizen-
ship.
To Take an active interest in the civic, cultural, social and moral 
welfare of the community.
To Unite the clubs in the bonds of friendship, good fellowship and 
mutual understanding.
To Provide a forum for the open discussion of all matters of public 
interest; provided, however, that partisan politics and sectarian re-
ligion shall not be debated by club members.
To Encourage service-minded people to serve their community 
without personal financial reward, and to encourage efficiency and 
promote high ethical standards in commerce, industry, professions, 
public works and private endeavors.


